REPORT OF HEAD OF DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT

ON ENFORCEMENT AND OTHER PLANNING MATTERS

EC07/198- (ENF/13/10) Wooden Structure at The Royal Hotel, Broad Haven

Authority was granted at the Development Management Committee on 26th January, 2011 to prosecute the owner of the Royal Hotel, Broad Haven for failure to comply with the terms of the Enforcement Notice served on him in October 2010.  The notice required him to remove the unauthorized wooden smoking shelter and the timber shed at the property.

On 15th August, 2011 the case was heard in Haverfordwest Magistrates Court. The landowner, Mr Llewellin pleaded guilty and was fined £750 plus costs which amounted to £2,167.80.  He was ordered to pay the total at a rate of £100 per month.

A retrospective application for the retention of the structures has now been received and is being processed.

RECOMMENDATION

That the contents of this report be noted for information. 

Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority
Development Management Committee – 21st September 2011

